
Library Directors Leadership Team 

5/21/2020 

Attending: Eric Acree, Gerald Beasley (chair), Bonna Boettcher, Greg Green, Andy Horbal, Curtis Lyons 
(minutes), Kim Nayyer, Anne Sauer, Christina Sheley, Sara E. Wright. 

 

1) Return to Campus Task Forces: Members of CUL’s two return to campus task forces met and 
brainstormed to identify priority services and necessary facilities changes when staff are able to return 
to campus. Once the University’s research reactivation report is released, CUL will submit a report to the 
Provost and President concerning what will need to happen in the library to support its conclusions. 
Once we have direction from the Provost on what services we will provide, the task forces will advise on 
implementation. 

 

2) Indigenous Land Acknowledgment Statement: Some Cornell faculty and staff have begun including 
indigenous land acknowledgment statements in their sigs and in other places. These statements 
acknowledge that the individual and the university benefit from lands that were at one time taken from 
indigenous peoples. A discussion of CUL’s viewpoint on such statements yielded that staff should be 
encouraged to follow their values and use statements such as these if they wish. If putting together a 
land acknowledgment, it is vital that they receive guidance from indigenous groups and people 
themselves. There are a number of resources available from tribes and councils online. Discussion also 
got into the more difficult areas such as the need to acknowledge other peoples and the usefulness of 
acknowledgment without action. 

 

3) Updates and Announcement: 

Law: 

• CALL/ACBD is hosting a free virtual conference series with an especially interesting presentation 
on Decolonizing through (Re)classification on June 3, pursuant to the Indigenous Land 
Acknowledgment discussion above. 

• Planning for a more vigorous implementation of Ares/Canvas e-reserves; thanks to Wendy and 
Jess for advice. 

• Corollary plan for law access services team to prep for return to campus scenarios, focusing on 
preparing research materials availability 

• In collaboration with and using onsite work by law school IT, preparing narrated orientation 
video for asynchronous delivery 

• Beginning a fairly aggressive collection priorities review and revision to law library collection 
policy. Survey of law faculty and law school administrator input going out this week. 

• Library presenting first workshop in law faculty summer series, on author profiles for various 
citation metrics tools for legal and interdisciplinary scholarship and services of library 

• Kim and Sabrina are working with law school administrators and Ezra to evaluate and prepare 
for various facilities changes consistent with law school curriculum plan and with CUL R2C 
services and operations needs  

https://callacbd.ca/2020-virtual-conference


• Units planning work distribution, continued WFH, and de-densification options for the fall term, 
if any level of in-person curriculum goes ahead in the fall 

 

Mann: 

• 2nd floor carpeting has been cleared to proceed; work will start end of the month and carry 
through June 

• Outreach team put together some adorable stress busters for students that went on facebook 
and twitter 

• Instruction team is planning and prioritizing projects for online instruction 
• Several Mann staff working on various website related projects including enhancements to the 

main CUL site that will better highlight services and service changes as we begin phasing things 
back in 

• Mann hosting several well attended virtual workshops including: Demystifying the Lit Review (85 
attendees!), Introduction to Citation Management with Zotero, Introduction to Citation 
Management with Mendeley, Introduction to Citation Management with Endnote.  Feedback 
was incredibly positive on all sessions.   

 

Annex: 

• Cammie continues to keep the Annex staff busy with a wide range of projects. She is also 
providing work for staff in other units. 

• All books affected by last month’s sprinkler malfunction have now been checked out to a 
pseudo patron, so they all show as “unavailable” in the catalog. 

ILS: 

• ILS continues to collaborate with LTS to process purchases for the Emergency Print Purchase and 
Delivery for instructors program. 

• ILL continues to provide material from CUL’s licensed resources to other libraries via ILL, as well 
as participating in the IFLA – Resource Sharing During Covid-19 (IFLA RSCVD) initiative to provide 
materials to libraries unable to use traditional ILL. 

• The Borrow Direct Resource Sharing Group and Operations Group are meeting regularly to plan 
for the eventual resumption of Borrow Direct. 

RMC: 

• Staff continue to work on remote projects, entering legacy finding aids in ASpace, creating 
metadata for digitized materials, and working with faculty on instruction and research support. 

• We submitted a proposal to CLIR’s Digitizing Hidden Collections program, to digitize the 
photography of Liberty Hyde Bailey (circa 9,000 items) 

 

Olin/Uris/Music/FA: 

• Virtual reference services staff continue to provide needed services through our various online 
platforms, including LibChat, LibAnswers, online consultations and direct e-mails. Discussions 



are underway with a broad segment of CUL to determine what to do about scrubbing patron 
data from past requests. 

• Olin/Uris and FAL staff are busy preparing for Cornell’s virtual reunion, looking toward providing 
a range of programming online. 

• Access Services staff, with coordination from Adam Chandler and Wendy Wilcox, are analyzing 
course reserves data to understand usage patterns for various segments of reserve materials 
(student-initiated; Gateway courses; faculty-initiated; online access). 

• The Summer Graduate Fellowships in Digital Humanities program is scheduled to begin on 8 
June, in an online format. We received 22 applications for the program, with a total of 8 
students accepted for participation. The program is co-sponsored with the Society for the 
Humanities. 

 

Asia: 

• The Asia Collections now have Twitter, Instagram and Facebook accounts.  See our first post(s) 
on social media! 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/CornellAsiaLib/status/1263482956561240071 

Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/p/CAdFaVbgAHC/ 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/cornellasialibrary/ 

 

BEE: 

• We are now participating in quarterly Entrepreneurship at Cornell Faculty & Program Directors 
Meetings. These meetings include all of the major parties involved in the Entrepreneurship 
space across the Ithaca campus. In May, we were able to promote library services and 
collections, gather feedback on potential ideas, and gain a better understanding of other 
programs in order to assist with referral. 

• We are currently cross-training in the department to better meet the needs of patrons and 
support our interdisciplinary programs. For example, Rachel Holder (Public Services Librarian in 
Management) is being trained in Engineering research/information.  

• Since moving to working from home, we have supported 30 requests for data from the 
terminals that are located in our physical spaces (Blomberg, Eikon). In addition, Engineering 
Librarians (Jill Powell and Jeremy Cusker) have worked to get their students access to technical 
standards. Normally, standards are purchased and loaned like a physical book, but that solution 
wasn’t possible with the libraries closed. 

• Management librarians participated in virtual orientation for the Johnson Graduate School of 
Management’s new one-year and Cornell Tech MBAs.  

 

Catherwood: 

• Staff have met to discuss the Gallup results for CUL and Catherwood and is seeking more 
information from staff and will be identifying areas to work on. 

• The Kheel Center staff are working with ILR Communications on the school’s 75th anniversary 
celebration. 

https://twitter.com/CornellAsiaLib/status/1263482956561240071
https://www.instagram.com/p/CAdFaVbgAHC/
https://www.facebook.com/cornellasialibrary/


• Staff have been working on a number of libguides on remote work and highlighting our digital 
collections. 

• ILR experts on remote work, workplace safety, etc. have been in high demand on national news 
and other programming and staff are supporting and learning from their work. 


